
 

 

 

 
 

Wednesday 24th February 2021 
Dear Parents/Guardians and 6th Year Students, 
 
We write to you following our meeting with 6th Years today to update you about Leaving Cert examinations for 
our 6th Year Students.  We will write separately to you about our return to in-person schooling for 6th years. 
 
Written Leaving Certificate Examination Dates 
These have been published (see page 2).  These will be conducted subject to public health advice and providing, 
as far as possible, access to the examinations for very high risk students. 
 
Additional assessment components, such as orals, practical performance tests and coursework will run, subject 
to public health advice with components in certain subjects not running for public health reasons.  Assessment 
will be arranged by the State Examinations Commission (SEC).  As we have more information about this we will 
keep our students updated. 
 
An Accredited Grades system 
This will be operated by the SEC.  It will be available whereby Leaving Certificate candidates can opt to have 
grades in some or all of their subjects (to be known as “SEC Accredited Grades”) issued to them.  However it is 
important to note that only one result will be issued – whichever is better i.e. Accredited Grade or Written 
Leaving Cert Grade. 
 
What does this mean for our students? 
We acknowledge the difficulty of this situation for our 6th Years.  We know that this is an incredibly stressful 
time for you and your family.  Our students will be asking what does all of this mean for them!  We also know 
our 6th years will be wondering should they take an Accredited Grade or sit the exam in June? 
 
We cannot answer this question for any student as personal circumstances will be different for everyone.  
We believe that this will be an individual decision for each student supported by their family. 
 
LC Orals and Music Practicals 
Students may wish to consider undertaking the oral and practical exams which are likely to be during Easter or 
the first week after Easter. 
 
Mock Exams 
As sitting the written exams in June is now optional, here in Loreto this means that the Mock Exams, if they go 
ahead, will also be optional (and outside of school tuition time).  We will send a survey to our 6th years later 
today to see what Mocks (if any) they would like to take and from that information we will decide if we will run 
Mock Exams.  We also wish to clarify that if the Mocks go ahead these results will not be used for Accredited 
Grades.   
 
Like yourselves we have many more questions and together we will learn more about the process. 
 
You are all in our thoughts and prayers as you make decisions over the next few weeks. 
Stay safe, 

 
 

Anne Mc Grath, Principal    Sarah Rice, Deputy Principal 
 

http://www.loretoclonmel.ie/


 


